LANSFORD, PA 18232 WEDNESDAY 10 A.M. TO 2 P.M.

PO BOX 202122 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-2122 PHONE: (717) 260-6139

DOYLE HEFFLEY, MEMBER

122ND LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

FAX: (717) 772-8418

204-B BRIDGE STREET WEISSPORT, PA 18235 PHONE: (610) 377-6363 FAX: (610) 377-5675

2681 STATE ROUTE 903, UNIT 3 ALBRIGHTSVILLE, PA 18210 PHONE: (570) 722-8700 FAX: (570) 722-8702



Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Harrisburg COMMITTEES:
APPROPRIATIONS
HUMAN SERVICES
TOURISM &
RECREATIONAL DEVELOPEMENT
TRANSPORTATION

Dear Secretary Brown

October 12, 2023

I am writing to request a comprehensive status update of the Property Tax Rent Rebate Program. Hundreds of thousands of Pennsylvanians apply to this program annually and this year it seems like most of them have not been receiving their rebate check in a timely manner. My staff has been inundated with status requests from applicants that applied months ago, wanting to know where their checks are and if their applications have even been approved.

Staff has been told repeatedly by your office that applications are being processed in some cases in as few as seven days. However, the delays that my office, and many other across the state are seeing seem to contradict this information. The individuals applying for the Property Tax Rent Rebate program count on these checks coming in a timely manner, and after months of waiting would like a detailed response as to why they have had to wait so long to receive their checks.

I am requesting that you and your staff take a hard look at what is going on and what can be done to improve this process in light of the passage of HB 1100 which will increase the number of eligible applicants by a projected 150,000 individuals next year. I would also like for your office to provide me with the following information:

- 1) What is the oldest application your staff has.
- 2) How many applications have been submitted and approved.
- 3) The average amount of time it takes to approve an application.

I look forward to hearing from you what can be done to help my constituents receive their rebate checks as soon as possible.

Regards,

Doyle Heffley, 122nd Legislative District

PA State Representative